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Meeting Minutes of the Special Meeting of Hanover Board of Selectmen held via video 

conference on Friday, July 10, 2020 @ 10:00 a.m. 
 

 

Present at Town Hall, Chairman John Tuzik. Present via Zoom video conference were Selectman 

David Delaney, and Selectwomen Rhonda Nyman and Vanessa O’Connor.  Selectman John Barry 

was unable to attend.  Also present Town Manager (TM) Joe Colangelo and via Zoom video 

conference, Executive Assistant Janet Tierney.     

Call Meeting to Order 

The Chair opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. and reminded those listening to press star 9 to enter the 

question queue and star 6 to unmute themselves.  The Chair began the meeting by welcoming the 

newly elected Selectwomen, Vanessa O’Connor and Rhonda Nyman, to the Hanover Board of 

Selectmen.  

 

Public Hearing  

TM provided the Board the background information on the petition for the installation of a utility 

pole on Pat Road.  DPW Director Victor Diniak provided his insight on the utility pole installation 

and informed the Board that he has no objections to the installation.  TM informed the Board that 

the Public Hearing notice requirements had been met, the abutters had been notified of the hearing, 

and Town Counsel had been consulted.  The Chair asked for questions or comments.  Seeing none. 

The Board voted to approve the petition for the installation of a utility pole in the proposed location 

on Pat Road.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:04 a.m. 

 

 


